

DOOR CODE FOR MONDAY NIGHT MEETINGS: 44005#

October

Monday. Oct 11th 7pm

Candidate Forum
Town Hall
Limited to 50 members
Evite to Follow

Friday, October 22nd 6pm Honor the Warriors Rally Dinner Service project

Tuesday, October 26th 11:30am

Membership Tea
Pine Lake Country Club
\$10/member
\$25/non-member

November
Monday, Nov. 8th– 7pm
Monthly Meeting
MH Town Hall

Wednesday, Nov 17th 11:30 Lunch Bunch Location TBD

December

Monday, December 13th, 7pm
Christmas Party
Location TBD

February
Save the Date
Thursday, Feb 24th
6pm-8:30pm

Sip, Savor, Support Fundraiser PineLake Country Club



Announcements

Candidate Forum—Remember our limit is 50 members for the event. Everyone will need to wear a mask for the entire evening until refreshments are served. Please submit your questions for the candidates no later than Oct.1st to MHWClub@gmail.com. An Evite will go out, if you are interested in attending, please respond to Evite.

Membership Tea - Last chance to register for the Anniversary Tea. Cheryl Crawford will be available the night of the Candidate Forum to sell tickets. After that date, the final count needs to be given to Pinelake. Tickets will not be available at the door, as this is a closed event.

Honor the Warriors Dinner—See page 2

We will be selling a private label Soy Candle from Ella B's Candles in Charlotte. They are known for their neighborhood scented candles. Eg. Dilworth, Elizabeth, Plaza Midwood, Chantilly, etc. The candle will sell for \$30. It has a refreshing botanical scent of peppermint swirl and mistletoe. The

candle is gift boxed and has a 60 hour burn shelf life. These will make great hostess gifts for the holidays. We have a limited supply of 30 candles and will not be able to reorder prior to Christmas. Please see Mary Pat Busker, Renee Simmons or Tammy Brooks if you are interested in ordering. These ladies will be available at the Candidate Forum Meeting taking orders. Due to the limited supply, payment will be required at the time of the order. Cash, Check or Credit Card is accepted. Whatever candles are left after that evening will be put up on Facebook with orders through our website.





Message from Co-Presidents

First Look At Chico's Fall Clothing Collection:

The MHWC September meeting started off with our Annual fashion show by Chico's Stonecrest. Their new Fall fashions are rich in color, comfort, and style. Stop in, shop, and introduce yourself to the Manager Melinda Schindler and/or Terry Fadel.

We had six members who volunteered to model. Our lovely ladies included Sandy Dimeo, Mary Blinn, Tammy Brooks, Sharon Korp, Pam Fandel, and Sharon Jennings. You all did a great job and looked tremendous in your new Fall outfits. Also, Pat Taylor did a great job assisting the models in the dressing room. A BIG THANKS to everyone!!! In addition, we want to send out many THANKS to our Fall Team. The cheerful sunflower centerpieces, food, and refreshments were a welcome addition to our opening meeting.

Andree and I are excited about starting a new year filled with on-going social events, monthly lunch bunches, volunteer opportunities, and much more. Keep informed by reading our monthly Newsletter for details. Welcome Back MHWC members!!!

Andree West & Marilyn Fargo, Co-Presidents

Service

Thank you to all who contributed to the Sunflower Café outreach program. Amy and Sarah were very appreciative of the generosity from our membership.



Honor the Warriors will be having their Annual Bike Rally the weekend of October 22nd. MHWC will be providing dinner for the riders and their families on Friday night, at the Quality Inn in Monroe. An evite will go out with a sign up of "what to Bring". You will be able to select dishes from that category. We are also looking for protein/carb snacks to provide at various rest stops along the route. These would include peanuts, crackers, protein bars, chocolate bars, etc. If you are interested in providing those items, please contact Jane Morris at janebsx@yahoo.com.

At the November meeting, we will be collecting items for 60 participants at Blessed Assurance. Again, we will send out an evite with sign up in the "what to Bring" section. We want to give you a heads up about what is coming in the event you happen to be at Walmart or Dollar Tree. The items needed are:

(60) \$10 Walmart Gift Cards, 60 prs. Of white crew socks, 60 crossword puzzle books/Sudoku Books 60 Toothbrushes/ Toothpaste 60 masks 60 shampoo

All items are available at the Dollar Tree Stores with the exception of the Walmart Gift card. Please consider making a donation for this wonderful organization. These items will be put into Christmas Gift bags to be distributed later.

Cheryl Crawford and Kay Major

Membership Tea Dust off your hat or fascinator and come to our Membership Tea

Please join us for a celebration of our club. Cheryl Crawford will be selling the tickets at the Candidate Forum meeting. The cost is \$10 Members/ \$25 nonmembers. Ticket will not be available at the door the day of the event. This is the last time Cheryl will be selling tickets at a gathering. You can contact her at 704-628-5080.



For 47 years, we have been giving back to the local community. We are fortunate to still have some of the founding members with us today. We will be showcasing the 11 members who have participated for more than 36 continuous years with our organization. We will also get comments from the past presidents that are able to attend.



We will be raffling off the fresh flower/teapot table arrangements in addition to a gift basket from Sharon Jennings.

We are in need of china sets to include tea cup, saucer, dinner plate. Anyone who would like to loan us your china, please contact Suzanne Maddox (704-488-5399). We are looking for at least 10 sets of 8 place settings. Each table would have 1 set of china on it.



MHWC donated a men's basket for the Mint Hill Chamber of Commerce Annual Golf Tournament. Thanks goes to Marilyn Fargo for putting this together for us.



Pop-Up Christmas Shop - We are looking to support our creative members this year by providing a couple of tables for the Annual Christmas Pop-Up shopping experience on Town Hall circle. Several ladies who make greeting cards, as well as Christmas décor and hostess gifts have already agreed to participate. We are looking for a few more ladies to join us. Bakers are needed, handmade ornaments, etc, we would love for you to join us. - more, the merrier. - If interested, please contact Andree West (508-241-4026) or Marilyn Fargo (716-867-7780) no later than October 15th with your idea. 60% will go to the member, 40% to MHWC. More details to follow next month.

MHWC Merchandise for Sale

Limited quantity of Totes \$20

Mint Hill Women's Club Since 1974

12 oz stemless Wine Glass \$5



Contact Renee Simmons - rsimmons@ellisontechologies.com

Look for our entry in the Annual Chamber of Commerce Scarecrow Contest. We will be located in front of Mint Hill Town Hall on October 1st. This year's entry will be "Enchanted Princess". Judging will take place from Oct 13th—Oct 20th. This is an online contest and you can vote daily. The grand prize is \$500. We would love to win this to add to our Scholarship Fund. You will receive more information after October 1st.





We are starting to gear up for our annual "Sip, Savor, Support" fundraiser. We are in need of 50 bottles of wine for the Wine Cork Pull. The wines we need must retail for more than \$15. We are hoping to get a variety of wines in the \$20-\$50 range. Please consider a donation. You can bring your wine to any of our meetings or lunch bunch events for the next several months.

We are also looking for ladies interested in serving on various committees for the fundraiser. If Interested, Please contact Mary Pat Busker at mpbusker@gmail.com

Do you want to make disabled veterans smile?

Honor the Warriors is in need of volunteers to set up and man our rest stops on October 23. All you have to do is pick up the supplies, set up and greet riders as they stop for refreshments. They will love you! We have start times of 7:45, 8:00, 9:00 and 9:30. You can expect to be there for a couple of hours. Partners are great, but we can team you up with someone if you want. Call Jane at 704-491-9123 if you are interested and leave a message. Thanks MHWC for all you do for us.

2021 Fashion Show Memories



LUNCH BUNCH



Friday, Sept 17th, 20 members attended lunch bunch at Kristopher's Sports Bar and Grill. Thanks to Anne Doughty for putting this lunch together.

Join us in October at Pine Lake Country Club for the Tea and in November at Olde Sycamore Plantation Golf Club.



Cheryl Reid, representing MHWC, provided the Mint Hill Library with a \$300 check to go towards updating the Teen corner in the library. This check was delayed in distribution due to COVID.

Welcome

Claire Palermo 805-712-5846 ClaireMPalermo@gmail.com

Sara Harrell 704-906-0228 SararHarrell@yahoo.com

Birthdays

Carol	Carson	10-12
Kathy	Combs	10-17
Sherri	Taylor	10-22
Pamela	Dalton	10-25

Hugs

Caroline Paylor- Welcome Home
Paige McKinney—Sympathy—
Death of Grandmother

Jennifer Manchester—sympathy—
Death of Husband
Dona Phillips—New Grandbaby
Mary Pat Busker—New Grandbaby

Please contact Pam Dalton, Corresponding Secretary, with information regarding any member who needs a Hugs card. You can email her at **daltongang123@aol.com**

Community News

Pat's Place, a child advocacy center, which works with physically, mentally or sexually abused children and their families. They provide not only legal, but medical and therapeutic services for children in the Mecklenburg area. They are looking for a few people to help set up for their Bazaar on Friday, October 22nd. They are also in need of some workers for the bazaar which takes place on the following day, Saturday, from 8am—1pm. You are welcome to make a financial donation or donate craft items that they can sell. Anyone interested should contact Charlotte Elliotte at 704-545-3051 or Marketedge2003@yahoo.com